
Committed to living a faith journey that is sacred, intentional, compassionate and inclusive. 

April 2020 

 Easter Season 2020  
 

Dear Friends in Christ,  
 

Easter is a special Season in the Church, and I trust also in our parish. Growing up, it was my 

favorite service.  There was the music, the stories, and the Good News of the Resurrection of  

Jesus Christ!  All of that still brings forth a celebratory feeling that touches me down to the 

depths of my soul. Perhaps I also love the day because I was born on an April Easter Sunday, 

mere hours after my mother received her adult baptism!   

 

Soon our Lenten practices will conclude, and offer us a chance to see Godôs grace on full display 

with the Easter celebration Jesusô Rising.  His resurrection is at the heart of the Good News for 

us Christ followers. What an opportunity Easter offers us to look at all the goodness which 

comes to us through the grace of God. For example, I thank God for our elected leadership, who 

makes wise decisions on behalf of our parish. I thank God for Penny and our office volunteers 

who keep the parish office moving smoothly. I thank God for our Deacon, Tom Hampson, a 

clergy colleague who provides more for me and our collective ministry here than I could have 

asked for or previously imagined.  In total, I thank God that Marie, Harry and I are here as  

members of St. Johnôs, Lodi.  For what do you thank God as our Easter season dawns upon us? 

 

Marie and I will use the special envelope enclosed in this Newsletter to provide an additional  

offering of thanksgiving to God, through our parish, above and beyond our Annual Pledge. My 

hope is that you feel moved to do the same. We all have a lot to be grateful for, and the Easter 

Season is a wonderful time to see it, acknowledge the same, and offer a tangible thank offering 

for Godôs grace.   

 

May our Easter day and season be blessed with joyous hope and on-going transformation. 

  

In the name of the Risen Christ, 

 
      
 

The Reverend Peter Kyran Ackerman 

Priest 
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 Holy WeekðChurch Services 

 St. Johnõs Weekly Update During the Pandemic   
(from Fr. Peter and Parish Admin, Penny) 
 

Dear Friends, 
 

Hopefully you saw Bishop Riceõs message from last Tuesday, the 17th of March - 
(https://www.diosanjoaquin.org/covid-19 ).  Per his pastoral directive we are ceas-
ing all public events; meetings, classes, and gatherings including worship, through 
Easter Sunday, at least. 
 

Tom and I will continue to offer worship services online, and we are already at work 
creating a virtual Holy Week experience.  At the moment online streaming, and video 
messages take place through our Facebook page òEpiscopal Church of St. John the 
Baptist, Lodi, CAó (https://www.facebook.com/stjojnslodi/ ), and our Vestry is 
working on seeing if we can also stream through our website.  Until then, know that 
you do not need to be a Facebook member to access the page, and all you need to do 
is decline òlogging in / signing upó when those windows appear. 
 

Tom and I are not the only ministers serving at this time.  Our Vestry members are 
meeting with us weekly via an online meeting chat room.  Each week that is not our 
regular monthly meeting, we will check in together and discuss what is before us, 
pertaining to our parish as we move spiritually through this interesting time. As I am 
doing now; outcomes from our meetings will be shared as a part of this Thursday 
Letter. 
 

Exercising their Leadership our Vestry members are parsing out our parish phone list 
and they will be calling parishioners to check in. Remember we are here for each 
other, if you need a run to the store, or assistance, reach out to that member (or phone 
me or the church office) and we will see about getting you that help. 
 

As to contacting us, Deacon Tom and I want to be sure that you have our cell phone 
numbers. I am available to you 24/7 and if I can answer, I will. 
 

Fr. Peter ð   209-400-1167 
Dcn. Tom ð 209-402-9908 

 

For those who are not at òhigh risk,ó and are willing and able to serve, The Salvation 
Army needs our help. We serve there on the 2nd Tuesday and Saturday, as well as the 
4th Tuesday of each month.  If you want to help handing out dinner to their guests, 
please be in contact with Kelly and Karen Olds (their numbers are in our directory or 
phone the church office if you do not have one handy). 

https://www.diosanjoaquin.org/covid-19
https://www.facebook.com/stjojnslodi/
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Holy Week-Church Services 

 

At the risk of sounding like the late Jerry Lewis on a Telethon, I want to encourage 
you to keep your pledge coming to the parish.  We are still doing work, providing ser-
vices, creating newsletters, and the bills ð water, electric, grounds ð still come! Many 
parishioners remember their gift to God through the parish when they attend worship 
in person. Since we will worship and meet differently for a time, my hope is that you 
will develop a different giving reminder so that your church can continue to function, 
and be in good health when we return to celebrate before God, in person, together. In 
the meantime, your Vestry and Finance Committee are researching ways to provide 
an easy online way to make direct and easy donations from your bank or bank card. 
 

Most importantly, as we move forward my advice to you as a pastor is to be careful, 
be kind, and be helpful.  Careful: Make smart choices for yourself always. If you are in 
a high-risk category or not feeling well, stay safe.  Kind: Know that we are all doing 
our best. If our worship service streaming, or parish communications, go awry, or you 
are left off a list, or things outside of our parish do not go as well as you would like, 
make room for grace ,and know that people are doing the best they can with what re-
sources they have. Helpful: You might follow the example of the Vestry, and reach 
out by telephone to a fellow parishioner or two per day, just to say òhello,ó and see 
how they are doing. Feel free to pass along any pastoral concerns to me. 
 

Finally, we must never separate ourselves from God, whom it is we follow. Our Dea-
con authored a prayer that is getting some positive attention. We used this for the 
Prayers of the People at our first streaming service last Sunday, and I hope that you 
will adopt it as a daily prayer during this time: 
 

Prayer in a time of Pandemic 
Loving God, throughout the Scriptures you call us to òFear not!ó, but these are troubling 
times for the hardiest souls.  Give us courage to face the challenges of this new threat to your 
human family.  Give us prudence, to do the necessary things to protect ourselves and others.  
Give us the clarity of vision to learn from this disease the lesson we are too prone to forget, that 
we are all connected, regardless of race or nationality or political persuasion. We pray for those 
who are struggling with this disease, that their health may be restored.  We pray for medical 
personnel and first responders caring for those in need, that they remain healthy and unflag-
ging in their life-saving work.  And we pray for all those economically impacted, that they may 
find the resources to maintain themselves and their families.  We ask all this, trusting in your 
abiding love, a love that even death cannot defeat.  Amen. 
 

Your Brother in Christ, 
 
Fr. Peter 
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April CalendarðAll events subject to adjustment or cancellation. 

Wednesday, April 1  
5:15 pm, Soup Supper, Cancelled, See note on page 6 
6:00 pm, Lenten Study Session, Cancelled, See note on page 6 
7:00 pm, Choir Practice, Cancelled 
 

Thursday, April 2  
Thomas òTommyó Bandelin Memorial Service has been postponed. 
 

Holy Week Information  
 

Sunday, April 5 ñPalm SundayñVirtual Service  
9:30 am, Holy EucharistñOn line 
 

Wednesday, April 8 ñ7:00 pm, Choir Practice, Cancelled thru Easter 
 

Thursday, April 9 ñMaundy Thursday TBA ñVirtual Service  
6:30 pm, TBA 
9:00 pm, The WatchñVirtual  
 

Friday, April 10 ñGood FridayñVirtual Service ñ12:00 noon 
 

Sunday, April 12 ñEaster SundayñVirtual Service  
9:30 am, Easter Sunday Service  
 

Tuesday, April 14 ñ6:00 pm, Vestry On line Meeting  
 

Friday April 17  
7:30 pm, The Arts at St. Johnõs Present:  CantoñConcert Cancelled. 
 

Sunday, April 19 ñVirtual Service  
9:30 am, Holy Eucharist, Church 

 

 Monday, April 20  
10:00 am, People of Faith, Hospitality Room 
 

Wednesday, April 22  
7:00 pm, Choir Practice, Church 
 

Friday April 24  
5:30 pm, Soul Kitchen Community Dinner, Narthex & Kitchen 
 

Sunday, April 26 ñBishop Visitation and Confirmations  
9:30 am, Holy Eucharist, Church 
10:45 am, 2nd Cup Bible Study, Hospitality Room 

 

Wednesday, April 29  
7:00 pm, Choir Practice, Church 
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   Easter Announcements 

Easter Offering  
In thanksgiving for the gift of resurrection in your life, consider making a special 
Easter gift to the Episcopal Church of St. John the Baptist. Easter offering envelopes 
are in the pews and you may contact the church office if you would like one sent to 
you! Your gift is fully tax deductible. If you choose not to use the enclosed envelope, 
think green and return it to the church office.   
 
Facebook Live or Online Holy Week Services  
Keep an eye open for news regarding online Holy Week Services.  We will update 
you as plans form. 
 
Easter Egg Hunt for Easter Sunday, April 12 is Cancelled.  
 

FUNDRAISER:  Honoring Women who have changed their Lives. 
 

The fundraiser team has met twice identifying the particulars of our fashion show 
which will honor women from The Salvation Armyõs womenõs emergency shelter and 
Lodi House who have changed their lives.  These women will be the models for the 
event.  Additionally the event will also have a marvelous dessert and beverages. 
 

We thank all of the ladies and gentlemen who came to our planning meetings as there 
was a great turn out of parishioners who are interested in helping make this event a 
success! 
 

The Fashion Show will be on September 19th at St. Paulõs church where there is a par-
ish hall and a stage perfect for our event.  We will have raffle items and silent auction 
choices.  The event is a fundraiser for St. Johnõs. 
 

The plans to meet on March 30th have been moved to sometime in April.  We will 
keep you updated on the date of our next meeting.  We are excited about this event 
and thank all of you who are helping and who will be willing to help with this new 
fundraiser for St. Johnõs! 
 

Pat Fehling 
Diana Christy 
Becky Loiacono 
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Parish Life 

People of Faith Study Group  

For the month of April we will meet on the 20th  starting at 10:00 
am. Newcomers are always welcome.  If you have questions, please 
contact Ruth Diekman or the church office.  We are continuing  
Our study of the Saints on the Church calendar.   

Bridge Group  

    For the month of April, Bridge Group is Cancelled 
    If you are interested in joining us, please contact   
    Ruth Diekman for information. 

Vestry Meeting  

The regularly scheduled vestry meeting will be held on  

Tuesday, April 14 at  6:00 pm.  Weekly virtual check-ins. 

                               Lenten Soup Suppers Update  

Wednesday Lenten Soup Supper and Classes Cancelled.  Due to the unknown aspects  
of the virus, and the helpful suggested that we limit gathering in groups, the Wednesday 
Lenten Series is cancelled.  For those who wish to be Confirmed or Received when the 
Bishop next visits us, please contact Penny in our parish office to make sure that she has 
you on that list. For those same people and for anyone who wished to have a conclusion 
to the course, please email Fr. Peter at rectorpete@gmail.com and he will send you a 
short reading, and some topics from which you can offer questions for him and Deacon 
Tom to answer at a future date in either a recorded or live stream format.  Peter+ 

                                                Due to Easter & Mothers Day celebrations, the Chapel Jam 
for Youth will NOT be held the months of April and May.  We look forward to con-
tinuing in June and through the Summer. These If you have any questions, contact 
Barbara Krengel or Joey Soria.  Newcomers are always welcome! Joey Soria, 450-3504 
or Barbara Krengel, 663-8003. 

   Chapel Jam for Youth  
Update 

mailto:rectorpete@gmail.com


Soul Kitchen Friday, April 24  

Parish Life 

We will gather on Friday, April 24 at 5:30 for our monthly meal.  

Dinner is from 5:30 pm to 7:00 pm.  This is a great way to reach 

out to our community.  Please join us! 

Event postponed until June 2020.  
Date will be announced in the near future.  

  
 
 
 



Deacon FAQõs by Deacon Tom 

 What do deacons do, exactly? 
 

This will take a few issues of Tidings to explore.  Weõll begin with the functions of the 
deacon in the liturgy of the Eucharist as explained by my fellow deacons, Nancy Key 
and Terrance Goodpasture at our Cathedral in Fresno. 
 

A Deaconõs first liturgical function is Proclaiming the Gospel.  
 

When deacons are ordained, we affirm to the bishop that we will study the Holy 
Scriptures, to seek nourishment from them, and to model [our] life upon them. [We] are to make 
Christ and his redemptive love known, by é word and example, to those among whom [we] live, 
and work, and worship.  
 

One way we do this is through òproclaimingó the gospel. The word òproclaimó is  
related to the Greek word, òkerygma,ó meaning to preach, announce or proclaim, as a 
herald. So deacons donõt merely òreadó the Gospel ð they announce it as Godõs Good 
News, and they preach it.  To proclaim the Gospel lifts it out of a mere reading to a  
living out, and a teaching.  
 

The Gospels ð Matthew, Mark, Luke, and John ð are central to us as Christians because 
these four books chronicle the life of Jesus, who through his incarnation makes God 
known to us.  While we read, study and inwardly digest all scripture, because deacons 
in particular seek to draw the church into the world to be the hands and heart of Jesus, 
proclaiming the gospel in which Jesus teaches us is a joy and central to the life and work 
of deacons.  It is also the basis of the sermons we preach, further allowing us to make 
Christõs love known through our words.  
  

Because of the centrality of the Gospel to the church, when a deacon carries the gospel 
into the church, it is appropriate to bow in reverence.  In other words, the Gospel  
represents Christ in the same way as the Cross does ð and should be reverenced when-
ever it is processed in the church. It is because of our reverence, and our love of Jesus, 
that we respond after the Gospel is proclaimed, òGlory to you, Lord Christ!ó 
 

For more information on deacons:  
 

Visit the website of the School for Deacons.  Excellent background on the history of the  
diaconate and the present work of deacons around the country.  Also good information 
if youõve ever thought about becoming a deacon!   https://schoolfordeacons.org/ 
 

Dream a New World:  Hearing a Deaconõs Call is a lovely video produced by the Episcopal 
Diocese of North Carolina.  It provides a nice overview of the ministry of deacons as it 
is lived out in North Carolina.  https://vimeo.com/162119868 
 

Or, ask me!  :)  Iõm in the new directory! 

https://schoolfordeacons.org/
https://vimeo.com/162119868
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Community News 

April 2020 

For all community events and gatherings, please check with 
each venue to check status.  Many events are being cancelled or 

postponed until a later date.  

April 18, 2020 
If you want to volunteer with the òLove Lodió project, go to www.lovelodi.org to see what is 
available in your area.  There are many different areas in you can choose to volunteer in. 

The Episcopal Diocese of San Joaquin Immigration Commission in collaboration with members of 
the San Joaquin Immigration Integration Collaborative presents òImmigration 101ó. 

 

Please save the date:  Event is Cancelled and will be  
  rescheduled for later in the year.  
 

Time:  6 p.m. ð 8 p.m. 
 

Place:  Episcopal Church of St. Anne 
  1020 W Lincoln Road (corner of Gettysburg) 
  Stockton, CA 

 

Topics:  òKnow Your Rightsó 
  Updates on Immigration & Public Charge 
  Walk through the VISA process 
  Stories told by immigrants, refugees, or asylum seekers 
 
This event is for members of the general public that seek knowledge about the  
current immigration system and how it affects all of us. Also, for those who would 
consider being ôalliesõ or are willing to volunteer. 
 

Light refreshments will be provided. 



 Adornments  

St. Johnõs Episcopal Church Page 10 

We are grateful for these donors whose  

gifts provide the Altar Flowers for April.  

 
During lent gifts are given for the Sanctuary Light.   

After Lent, gifts are given for Altar Flowers.  

 

Apr 5 òToday is Palm Sunday which marks Jesusõ triumphal entry into Jerusalem. 
     It is also the beginning of Holy Week.ó 
 

Apr 12 Kenneth & Lucy Deak in loving memory of his mother, Rose Deak. 
 

Apr 19 Patricia Fehling in loving memory of her husband, Don for his birthday,  
  April 19. 
 

Apr 19 Peter & Diane Burkett in celebration of their wedding anniversary, April 21. 
 

Apr 26 Joey & Christina Soria in celebration of Christinaõs birthday, April 30.            
 
 

If you would like to dedicate flowers in memory of a loved one or in thanksgiving of a special event,   
please call Linda Harkins or contact the parish office at 369-3381.  

St Johnõs Annual  
 

Annual High Tea 
 

 Is postponed for a later date.   
When a date is chosen, we will keep you informed. 

For information regarding the High Tea, 
Please contact: 

Kathy Girard @ 598-4124 



April Celebrations 
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How to Stay in Touch and Up To Date...  
 
The Diocese of San Joaquin web site:   https://www.diosanjoaquin.org/covid-19  
 
The Episcopal Church of St. John the Baptist: 
 

Website:  www.stjohnsoflodi.org 
 

Email:  stjohnslodi@sbcglobal.net 
 

Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/stjojnslodi/  
 
Phone number:  209-369-3381 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1: Benjamin Gobel 

3: Liam McLaughlin 
4: Penny Goehring 
5:  Brandon Cook 

 Deborah Denney 
6:  Suzanne Kaisch 

 
 

 
9:  Janie Williams 
10:  Tristan McLaughlin 
 Catherine Berman 
13: Kimberly Kinser 
 Sarah Humphrey 
14: Payton Luiz 
16:  Melanie Geist 
 Matthew Kafton 

 Lila Smith 
 Elisabeth Weikle 
17:  Robert Hoffman 

 Virginia Dereniwski 
18:  Suzanne Collins 
 
 

 
20: Annika Knutson 

 Patrick Gaston 

22: Peter Ackerman 
24:  Maxwell Osborn 

 Madalynne Reese 
25:  Nicholas Denny 
 Gwin Paden 

 Kathryn Ford 
26:  Sylvia Patten 

 Penny Morehead 

27:  Amanda Sager 
29:  James Ledbetter 
 Antonio Lima  
30: Christina Mullikin Soria 

   

3:  Ejae & Michael Perry 

9: Kevin & Jeannie Canwell 

21:    Diane and Peter Burkett 

23:  Jan and Steve Manildi 

25: Aleathea and Dennis Langone 

https://www.diosanjoaquin.org/covid-19
https://www.facebook.com/stjojnslodi/


Phone: 209-369-3381 
E-mail: stjohnslodi@sbcglobal.net 

Weôre on the web 

www.stJohnsoflodi.org  

1055 S. Lower Sacramento Rd. 
Lodi, CA 95242 
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